
Faculty Senate Information Technology Committee 

April 20, 2012 
 

Attendance: 

Members: Nigel Ward, Chair, Brian Giza, Diane Monsivais, Erik Devos, Bob Wren, Ricardo 

Bernal, Bryan Usevitch, Darla Smith 

Guests: Luis Hernandez, Irene Rojas, Jose Hernandez, Sunay Palsole 

 

1. Minutes. The minutes from the March meeting were approved.  

2. Blackboard Successor:  

Bob presented the results of his examination of Moodle and Blackboard Learn.  Overall he found 

Moodle more flexible but harder to learn.  He found the analytics in Blackboard Learn valuable.  

Overall he recommended Blackboard Learn.   

Sunay presented the results of similar examinations by three anonymous evaluators, two staff 

and one faculty member.  Their comments corroborated Bob’s, as did their recommendation. 

The motion was made to convey to Sunay (as the IIS chief and ultimate decision maker) the 

committee’s recommendation that, based on considerations of instructional and faculty 

convenience (but not cost, as beyond the committee’s purview) Blackboard Learn be chosen as 

the successor to the current Blackboard version, and was approved unanimously. 

Sunay received the recommendation positively, and indicated that from this fall through next 

summer he would likely provide both the existing version and Blackboard learn, for a smooth 

transition. 

3. IRP Projects and Project Tracking 

Irene Rojas presented a spreadsheet and graphs illustrating how IRP keeps track of ongoing 

projects.  Luis Hernandez explained briefly how projects are chosen and managed. 

The committee asked Luis various questions regarding the PeopleSoft conversion and the likely 

move to Link (an audio messaging (voicemail) system integrated with email). 

4. Report to the Faculty Senate 

Nigel noted that he will need to report on the Committee’s activities to the Senate at its May 

meeting, and briefly reviewed the committee’s activities over the past year. 

5. Election of Convener 

Nigel nominated Diane to be Chair next year.  Brian seconded the nomination, but noted that 

under the bylaws (even the new ones) we were not electing at chair, but rather just the convener 

to call the first meeting in the Fall.  The committee unanimously voted for Diane.   

6. Adjournment: The meeting was adjourned at 2 PM. 


